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                                                                                                  July 14, 2023 
 
 

C E R T I F I C A T I O N 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
 

Relative to the submission of Procurement Monitoring Report (PMR) for the 1st 
Quarter of FY 2023, this is to certify that based on inventory of procurement activities, this 
Office did not conduct bidding for Consulting Services for the period from January to June 
2023. 
 

This certification is being issued for the information and guidance of the DPWH-
Central Office and GPPB for whatever purpose this may serve. 
 
 
 
              

LUZ L. VILLONES 
      Engineer III 
  BAC Chairperson 
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